[bookmark: _GoBack]MARKHAM MEETING MINUTES – May 12th, 2015
The meeting of the Markham Neighborhood Association was called to order by Donna Herron, President, at 7:00pm on Tuesday, May 12th, 2015 at Jackson Middle School. Twenty people signed in.  The meeting was also attended by additional people via a live broadcast on www.gotomeeting.com.
Agenda Approval.  All approved.
April 14th, 2015 MKNA Meeting Minutes Approval. Spelling correction: Susan Cato under motion to adjourn. All approved with correction.
Committee Reports:
Treasurer Report; Donna Herron: Fred Meyer Community Rewards Program is active for MKNA to fund neighborhood activities. Go to www.markhamneighborhood.com for link to sign up.
Schools; Amanda Garcia Snell: No committee meeting since last MKNA meeting. Seven of 11 school board candidates will be present for meet and greet, 5/13 Maplewood Coffee House.
Bylaws; Amanda Garcia Snell: Amanda is reviewing and compiling a list of questions to bring to meetings. Bylaw revision will be posted to MKNA website for review.
Transportation; Jeff Monaghan: SW Corridor Plan interactive map survey available until May 22nd.
Land use; John Gibbon: No land use applications. SW Corridor plan; route alignment to PCC BRT Capitol Highway alignment would run 20 buses\hr. Tryon-Stephens St Plan held open house to present latest street design options.
Parks; Nancy Murray (absent):  Donna Herron read Nancy’s email report.  Planning Ivy Pull Day for Maricara Park and how to report potential nonviolent infractions in parks.
Public Safety / NET; Ron Magnus: Meeting held 5/7 at MAC. Self-defense classes from ONI being considered, refer to Jenni Pullen or MKNA website. Traffic safety vigils, citywide activity, being considered for SW communities. Safety Committee is considering installing traffic safety signs. August is Multnomah Days with booth that needs volunteer. Police appreciation evening in October.
MKNA NET hosts radio communication training with family band on June 13th. Following Monday will be regular NET meeting. Next fall, NET training in SW. Donna is coordinating with Jenni Pullen to provide “Women’s Strength,” Portland Police Bureau self-defense classes and is looking for locations throughout SW Portland. Officer Spiegel willing to perform traffic vigils from 8-9:30AM, if desired. Need two volunteers to coordinate.
Unfinished Business:
Indian Hills Intersections – 
Installing stop sign northbound on 30th, approaching Ridge Dr., plus intersection warning
Removing one parking spot at Stanley
26th and Taylors Ferry, installing flag mounted stop sign.
Neighborhood Night Out in conjunction with Concert & Movies In The Park with West Portland Park and Arnold Creek Neighborhood Associations  – Looking for two committee members, event ideas, and items to donate for fund raising.
Barbur Rain Garden scheduled for completion on Memorial Day.
MKNA Outstanding Volunteer – Looking for kites for decorations. Donna Herron voted volunteer of the year.
Nominees and vote tally by show of hands; Kathleen Elliot moved to vote, Pat Spangler second
Karen Koetz; nominated by Kathleen Elliot; 2 votes	Sandy Street; nominated by Sandy Street; 0 votes
Phil Richmond; nominated by Sue Cato; 1 vote		Donna Herron; nominated by Kim Heron; 8 votes
Guest Speaker: Jenni Pullen, Crime Prevention Coordinator, Portland Office of Neighborhood Involvement.  Recommended building community to prevent crime, such as develop Neighborhood Watch program. Five household minimum. Contact her or Mark Wells, city-wide coordinator. Women’s Strength program, free training at MJCC. Coed workshops also available. Don’t leave valuables in vehicles and always lock them at night. Contact her for general concerns about community safety and National Night Out coordination.
Guest Speaker: Matt Vartanian, Member of Rose City Astronomers Club and International Dark Sky Association member Discussed light pollution. Reduce energy use, improve safety, protect wildlife, and improve sleep with proper lighting. Look for IDA-approval logo on hundreds of lighting options available at home and commercial stores. Multnomah County is developing dark-sky lighting ordinance.
Motion to adjourn, Kim Herron. John Baker seconds. All approve.
The next MKNA meeting is June 9th at Jackson Middle School.
